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Along with partners, Public Health is gearing up for the 2016 state legislative session. On the federal level, the funding decisions are being negotiated in Washington, D.C.

State: Policy

Rulemaking – Occupational Lead Exposure

Public Health is participating in the State Department of Labor & Industries’ stakeholder meetings that are reviewing two WACs relating to occupational lead exposure. The rulemaking process is beginning in response to a petition submitted by Public Health – Seattle & King County following the occupational lead exposure at a Bellevue gun range in 2012. Current rules are based on 1970s science, and Public Health and a number of partners are interested in seeing the state move to current CDC recommended standards for occupational lead exposure.

Vaping Bills

Public Health is participating in interim discussions about state legislative vaping proposals. We are also closely tracking the local ordinances recently passed in Snohomish and Pierce Counties, and we are staffing the King County Board of Health’s Vaping Subcommittee.

Foundational Public Health Services

The complexity of providing public health services in a metro region is something we continue to explore in relation to the Foundational Public Health Services framework. Public Health staff are sitting on multiple state-level committees charged with developing a plan for how this framework is rolled out to state policymakers. 

Federal: Budget

Congressional committees and subcommittees are currently negotiating spending bills. 

Federal budget items we are watching include:

· PICH Grant – Both House and Senate appropriation measures eliminated the Partnerships to Improve Community Health (PICH) program. Public Health – Seattle & King County is one of three local organizations (in addition to Seattle Children’s and the Healthy King County Coalition) that is the recipient of a $3 million PICH grant over three years.
· Prevention and Public Health Fund – Since May 21, Senator Patty Murray has spearheaded a series of “Dear Colleague” letters with fellow Senators in support of the Prevention and Public Health Fund. 
· Sequestration – The Murray-Ryan budget deal provided two years of sequestration relief that expires in FY2016 and reinstates spending caps on non-defense discretionary programs, including public health. There is hope that a budget agreement could get rid of sequestration and lift spending caps.

###
